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Dear Parents,  
 
As the school year comes to a close, I would like to express my sincere congratulations to every 
student across Ontario on all they have accomplished.  
 
We’re going back to basics in Ontario schools, including a renewed focus on the foundational 
skills students need for success in life: reading, writing and math. These changes are designed 
to help ensure children in Ontario’s schools are learning the skills they need to be ready for the 
jobs of the future. 
 
That’s why our government made historic investments to education ahead of the 2022-23 
school year, including the first and largest publicly funded tutoring support program of its kind in 
Canada. 
 
As we look forward to September, our government has increased investments in public 
education to ensure studen
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Our government is investing five times more compared to 2018-19 or about $113 million in this 
2023-24 school year on student mental health. That includes additional funding over the next 
three years to continue to expand access and improve the care of Ontario’s students. We will 
also be funding access to mental health supports over the summer to ensure consistent access 
year-round for those who need it.  
 
Passage of The Better Schools and Student Outcomes Act, 2023  
 
Parents and students believe our school system needs to re-focus on what matters most: 
student achievement and a renewed emphasis on mastering the foundational skills of reading, 
writing, math and STEM. That is why our government introduced The Better Schools and 
Student Outcomes Act, which mandates that student achievement and academic success must 
be the top priority of school boards.  
 
This legislation strengthens parent voices in schools and enhances accountability on school 
boards. In addition, we will now be able to accelerate the building of schools across Ontario, 
speed up the certification of new educators, and take action to strengthen our zero-tolerance 
policy against those who would cause harm to children.   
 
As the school year comes to an end, I want to take a moment to thank every student, parent, 
educator and staff member for their hard work. Our students continue to shine bright and we are 
proud of every one of them. 
 
To the class of 2023, you have inspired your communities and country. We wish you every 
success on your journey.  
 
Have a safe and positive summer,  
 
 
Hon. Stephen Lecce  
Minister of Education 
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